
 

 

 
Blessings upon our Forever Family! 
 
Grace to you and peace from God our Father and the Lord Jesus Christ! 
 
THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  I want to express my appreciation and gratitude to and for everyone … 
and I mean “everyone” … who made last Sunday’s Pig Roast for Missions such a wonderful event and  
experience.  I would name each and every one of you, but I know that I’d miss someone simply because there 
were so many involved.  You know who you are and we all know who you are: “thanks!” 
 
THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  I want to express my gratitude to and for everyone who attended our 
Pig Roast for Missions.  I certainly enjoyed the lunch, the conversation, the fellowship and the overall feeling of 
joy and celebration that pervaded the entire facility on Sunday morning. I want to thank you for your generosity! 
At this point, we raised $1,045.00 for missions (youth and adult).  I’m sure there is still time to offer a special gift 
if you would want to do so. 
 
THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  I want to express my thankfulness to and for everyone who has been 
working on and around our church facility in the past many weeks.  I know who I’ve seen working on the various 
days, finishing a variety of necessary projects, but I’ve probably not seen everyone.  I want to make sure  
everyone is thanked and applauded. Your efforts, especially the sense of unity and delight as you worked  
together, are encouraging and contagious. 
 
THANK YOU! THANK YOU! THANK YOU!  I want to affirm and acknowledge all of you for your engagement and 
participation on last Sunday’s Divine Service.  From my vantage point, the energy – which I believe of the Holy 
Spirit– was real.  I so appreciated the enthusiasm of our singing together. And the comments I heard afterwards! 
Oh, the comments!  “I would like to sing more songs like that.”  “I love the creativity of the liturgy!”  “I enjoyed 
the format of the service.”  Here was a question I heard more than once: “Do you think it would be possible to 
do that every Sunday?” 
 
So much gratitude! And it is only October! 
 
Luv ya’! 
 
Pastor Craig  

 
 

Happy October Birthdays! 
  
10-6    Jan Fritz   10-16  Jonathan Rinck 
10-8    Charlyn Vance  10-22    Bob Harris 
10-8    Lynn Jones  10-25    Dean Duryea 
10-16  Barb Illenberger  10-29    Ruth Moon 
10-16  Zach Holm 
 
 
 
 

October, 2018 

Happy October Anniversary! 
  
10-1    Don & Judy Sherrod 
10-12  Rosemarie Idler & Eric Armbrust 
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CALENDAR FOR OCTOBER 
S.I.S. Fall Rummage Sale: 
Friday, Oct. 12th 9am-5pm & Saturday Oct 13th 9am
-12pm. 
 
SAVE THE DATES - S.I.S. Christmas Bazaar is Sat. 
Nov. 17th. - Cookie Baking from 10am-2pm on Oct. 
29, Nov. 2, Nov. 5, Nov. 6, Nov. 9,  & Nov. 12 . 
 
Men’s Fellowship: 
Monday, Oct. 22nd at 5pm at Dude & Dans. 
 
Women’s Fellowship: 
Monday, Oct. 22nd at 5pm at Aurum 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/84-0601712
https://www.facebook.com/events/578333502584330/


 

2019 PARISH COUNCIL NOMINEES 

President ____ Mike Illenberger 

Vice President ____ Bert Svendsen 

Financial Secretary ____ Jake Weber 

Treasurer ____ Nancy Kounovsky 

Secretary ____ Nancy Mayer 

Head Trustee ____ Doug Bradford 

Worship ____ Rebecca Duryea 

Youth Ministry ____ Matt Tjosvold 

Missions_____ Ron Wentzel 

Outreach and Assimilation ____ Todd Elenz 

Elders ____  Jeremy Schumacher, Jake Weber,  
Greg Holm, Bryan Scheer 

October 1, 2018 

 

Concordia's bylaws require that the nominations for the leadership 
positions be posted 30 days prior to the meeting. This information 
will be available on October 3 on the office bulletin board and is 
included in this e-mail. The nominating committee is tasked with 
providing the slate of candidates. However, additional names may 
be placed in nomination by members of the congregation. This is 
done by valid petition signed by five members presented to the 
church office no later than October 28, 2018.   


